
 

Parish Office 434-2145 Faith Formation Office 434-2417 School 434-3822 

Parish office fax# (920) 434-5015  School fax# (920) 434-5016 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Pastoral Team                                                                

Pastor             Rev. John P. Bergstadt –Ext. 211  Council & Committee Chairpersons  

Parochial Vicar Rev. Scott Valentyn-Ext. 210  (Meetings are open to all Parishioners)  

Deacons Manny Torres & Nicholas Williams  Pastoral Council-Second Thursday of the Month 

Business Administrator      Chair: Michelle Malone 

 Deacon Manny Torres –Ext. 213   Finance Council-Third Monday of the Month 

Pastoral Associate        Chair: John Hanley 

 Sister Kathy Lange - Ext. 214    Social Concerns-Lori Janowski   

Evangelization/Spiritual Growth               Site Advisory Council-Lisa LaCount 

 Ruth Holloway –Ext. 209    Board of Faith Formation-Molly Huben  

Liturgy and Music      Stewardship Committee-Roseann Mader 

 Karen Buchinger – Ext. 232    Welcoming Committee-Sarah Wulf 

Faith Formation/Youth Ministry    Building & Grounds-Hal Tust 

 Amy Koehler-Ext. 212     

 Faith Formation-Gr. 1-5/Sacraments   Parish Trustees 
  Susan Casleton –Ext. 205   Bob Buss   

 Faith Formation-Gr. 6-8    Jean Payette 

  Katie Westhoven—Ext. 204     

 Youth Ministry  

   Jody Engebos –Ext. 215    

School Principal        

 Andrew Mulloy –Ext. 223      

 Schedule of Worship      
Eucharist 
Tuesday 8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Communion 

   6:30pm – Mass   

Wednesday thru Friday 8:30am – Mass 

Saturday 4:30pm – Mass 

Sunday 8:00am & 10:00am – Masses 

Adoration-First Thursday of the Month 

Holy Days As Announced 

Reconciliation 
Tuesday evenings from 5:30 – 6:30pm 

Saturday 9:30am – 10:30am (Or by appointment) 

Baptism 
Baptism Class is held the last Thursday of each month. 

Please call the Parish Office Center at 434-2145 to register. 

Baptism will be celebrated on Baptism Sunday at any Mass. 

Marriage 
By arrangement eight months in advance. 

Sacrament of the Sick 

Individually, by appointment – Communally, as announced              
 



Welcome to Saint John the Baptist Catholic Parish – Howard, Wisconsin 
 

O God, Hear Our Prayer 
 

Saturday, February 18   4:30pm  Hannah Atkinson 
 

Sunday, February 19    8:00am  People of the Parish 

                10:00am  Christian Mothers/Women 
  

Tuesday, February 21   8:30am   Liturgy of the Word 

               6:30pm  Mass - People of the Parish  

 

Wednesday, February 22  8:30am  Gloria Hilgenberg 

 

Thursday, February 23   8:30am  Robert, Margaret & David 

                      Bayer, Erik Smithback 
 

Friday, February 24    8:30am  Ron Rodaer 
           

Saturday, February 25   4:30pm  Cordella Charles 
 

Sunday, February 26    8:00am  People of the Parish 

                10:00am  Agnes Wojkiewicz 
 

 

 Before you leave Church today… 
Stop in the Sunday Office and purchase SCRIP! 

Pick up your auction registration form & raffle tickets in     

   the Sunday Office. 

Visit the Cathedral Book Sale – Before & After Masses. 

New Member Registration – on Sunday Morning in the     

    Fireplace Room 

Join us for Coffee & Rolls Sunday Morning – Hosted by   

    School Auction Committee 
 

Scripture Readings 
February 26, 2017  

Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Reading I    Isaiah 49:14-15 
Reading II   1 Corinthians 4:1-5 

Gospel  Matthew 6:24-34 
 

 

             Stewardship of Treasure        

From the week of February 12, 2017 

Weekly Contribution Budget                   $22,800 

Weekly Envelopes                                  $18,776.84 

Loose Collection                                              +       943.09 

Total                                                             $19,719.93  

 

 

Children’s Stewardship  
Here are just a few of the many “offerings” to God  from  

the youth at St. John the Baptist.    

*I helped feed the ducks. 

*I tried to help my teacher. 

*I donated $15.00 of my own money to Jump 

   Rope for Heart. 

*I ran arons with my mom and helped her. 

Spelling taken directly from the envelopes! 

12 youth envelopes were turned in for February 12...$11.25 

 

 

This Week at St. John’s 
Sunday, February 19, 2017 

Cathedral Book Sale – Before & After both Masses 

New Member Registration – After both Masses, Fireplace Room 

Coffee & Rolls – Hosted by School Auction Committee 

BS Troup 1113 – 6:30pm, Ministry Center 

Confirmation (2018) Candidate/Sponsor Mtg. – 7:00pm, Church 
 

Monday, February 20, 2017 

Faith Formation Gr.1-8 – 6:00pm, School, Church & Commons  

Women’s Bible Study – 6:00pm, Fireplace Room 

Finance Council – 6:30pm, Conference Room 
 

Tuesday, February 21, 2017 
Blessed Mother Bible Study – 9:00am, Fireplace Room  

Children’s Choir – 3:20, Church 

Men’s Choir – 6:00pm, Church 

Living Waters – 7:15pm, Church 

School Concert – in the Ministry Center 

Men’s Bible Study – 6:30pm, Conference Room 

Social Concerns – 7:00pm, Fireplace Room 

AA – 8:00pm, Corner Room in the Ministry Center 
 

Wednesday, February 22, 2017 

Breaking Open the Word – 6:30am & 6:00pm, Narthex 

Middle School Mania – 5:00-6:00pm, Ministry Center 

Faith Formation Gr.1-8 – 6:00pm, School, Commons & Church 

Faith Formation Gr.9-10 – 7:30pm, School 

RCIA – 6:00pm, Fireplace Room 
 

Thursday, February 23, 2017 

That Man Is You - 6:00am, Narthex 

Women’s Bible Study – 9:30am, Fireplace Room 

Baptism Class – 7:00pm, Fireplace Room 

St. John’s Prayer Group – 7:00pm, Day Chapel 
 

Friday, February 24, 2017 

Choice Wine – 6:00pm, Church 
 

Saturday, February 25, 2017 

Women’s Bible Study – 8:00am, Fireplace Room 

Cathedral Book Sale – Before & After 4:30pm Mass 
 

Sunday, February 26, 2017 

Cathedral Book Sale – Before & After both Masses 

Women’s CRHP Team – 11:15am, Fireplace Room 

Men’s CRHP – 4:00pm, Fireplace Room 

Faith Formation Gr. 11 – 7:00pm, School 

Mom’s Group – 7:00pm, Conference Room 

 

Cathedral Book Sale is coming! 

February 18-19 and 25-26, 2017 

 The Cathedral Book Sale sponsored by the Stewardship 

Committee will once again be here on Feb. 18-19 & 25-26, 2017.   

Books will be available for purchase before and after all masses 

on both weekends.  Spiritual reading for all ages will be available 

on topics such as- Lent, prayer, Pope Francis, grief, children’s 
books, spirituality and more! 

 This is a great opportunity to deepen your relationship with God 

and enhance your Lenten experience through spiritual reading. 

 



Welcome to St. John the Baptist Catholic Parish – Howard 

 SJB Principal Update 

  Registration for the 2017-18 school year is now open, and we 

are excited to see how fast families are registering their children. 

Thank you to the many returning families for continuing to 

partner with us, and welcome to the new families. This is also the 

time of year when families are registering their children for 

preschool; please consider your parish school, and tell your 

family and friends about the great program that we have at St. 

John the Baptist. 

  One of our goals in Catholic Schools is to make sure it is an 

affordable option for all families. We are pleased to be a Choice 

school, providing a unique way to join our school. A family of 5 

making $59,000 or less can qualify for this option. For families 

where Choice is not an option, there is tuition assistance available 

through GRACE (the school system we belong to) and through a 

local endowment. Contact the school office for more information. 

  Andrew Mulloy, Principal 
 

Registration is Now Open: Registration for next school year is 

open now. Call the office (434-3822 x221) or visit our website 

(sjbhschool.org) with any questions. 
 

Preschool: 3 and 4-year-old preschool is available at St. John the 

Baptist School. Visit our website for more information on the 

program (sjbhschool.org/preschool). Call to schedule a visit or 

meet the teacher. 

 

 

 

SJB Youth Ministry 
Jody Engebos (920)737-7357   

Youth Minister for grades 6-12 

Facebook: St John the Baptist Howard Youth 

Hello all! 

 It is with a lot of prayer, counsel, time, respect and melancholy 

that I am saying that this will be my last season with Youth 

Ministry. 

 It’s time for someone new.  I’m not taking a different ministry 
job or leaving SJB. This is my home parish. This is home. It’s 
time for someone fresh to take this position.   

 I will be attending the summer 2017 SHINE trip to Columbus, 

Ohio and organizing the Love Begins Here, Steubenville 

Conference trips, and service/fundraising opportunities. I will 

fulfill my commitments and be the Youth Minister that I have 

always been. 

 If you know someone with a lot of faith and energy please send 

them our way.  The position for Coordinator of Youth 

Evangelization is posted in our Diocesan newspaper, “The 

Compass.”  I have been blessed to learn from you and  ‘work’ 
with you. 

 I feel that I truly am and have been “Living the Dream”!!! 
  Thank you for having faith in me.  I will miss this. 

    God Bless, 

      Jody Engebos 

      St. John the Baptist  youth minister 2009 - 2017 

      SHINE 2017 update: I initially signed up to take 17 people… 

24 of you want to go!!!!    OK!     Let’s go! I have plenty of 

chaperones this year – so exciting! I can bring 8 more HS 

youth!  First come, first served! July 17-22   Columbus Ohio 

(We may stop at the Notre Dame Cathedral!!) ALL ARE 

WELCOME TO JOIN US! -  (registration in Narthex Kiosks) 

_____________________________________________________ 
‘Journey of Faith’ was a HUGE success!!! 

Laurens story was so relatable, Fr Scott – who knew what plans God 

had for him, and the Kerygma Prayer Experience with Fr Michael 

Thiel.  I have learned so much! I really hope you had the opportunity 

to join us the night of witness, prayer, adoration, and reconciliation. 

If I find out its scheduled again at another parish, I’ll certainly let 
you know! 

____________________________________________________ 

LOVE BEGINS HERE provides youth with an opportunity to 

encounter Jesus Christ in a life changing way through week long, 

local Mission Trips where they live in Catholic community and 

continue His work on earth. SJB will join the middle school 

mission trips.  We need 1 adult for 5 youth. June 11 - 14: St. 

Bernard, Green Bay http://www.lovebeginsheremissions.com/ 

 

Join us…Explore your faith  
through the Creed! 

Come learn more about our profession of faith as we explore the 

Creed: Monday, February 27, 2017 – Topic:  Church 

6:30-8:30pm, Commons 

Sr. Elise Cholewinski will be presenting.   Whether you are 

seeking certification as a teacher/catechist or you just want to 

learn more, this will be a great learning experience which will 

help you come to know our set of beliefs better.  For questions or 

to register, contact Sherry Van Helvoirt at svanhelvoirt@sjbh.org 

or 434-2145 ext. 206.  

http://www.lovebeginsheremissions.com/
mailto:svanhelvoirt@sjbh.org


February 19, 2017                                   Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Announcing the Spring CRHP dates:  

Women’s:  April 1-2, 2017 

Men’s:  April 8-9, 2017 
 “By name I call you…..” 
The weekend will renew your relationship with Jesus and new 

friendships with other women and men from the parish will be 

formed.  Give this Lenten gift to yourself and your family. Call 

now:  Ruth @ 434-2145 ext. 209 
 

Scrip News 
Are you going anywhere for spring break?   You can order SCRIP 

for airlines, hotels, car rentals, cruise lines and Disney.  Take a look 

at shopwithscrip.com. 

Volunteers for: 

      Feb 25 & 26            Nancy DeBoth & Joy Abel 

        Mar 4 & 5              Kellie Ahonen & Tina Kerscher 

        Mar 11 & 12          Allyson Welnetz & Nancy Leurquin 
 

New Member Registration 

Are you new to St. John’s?  Have you meant to register, but just 
haven’t done it?  Sr. Kathy Lange, pastoral associate, will be 

available to register new families TODAY, Sunday, February 

19
th

, after both the 8 and 10 a.m. Masses in the Fireplace Room.  

We look forward to meeting you and helping you learn about St. 

John’s.  If you registered earlier, but your whole family was not 

available for a picture, please stop in to have a picture taken for 

our New Member Board.   

 

Stewardship of Service Commitment  Forms 
Additional copies of the “new formatted” Stewardship of Service 

booklet are available in the kiosks.   

Please consider becoming part of one ministry this year.  You can 

return the commitment form that is on the back cover of the 

booklet.   Place your form in the gift bags on the tables in the 

Narthex, collection basket, drop them off or mail them to the 

parish office. Someone will contact you regarding your interest in 

their ministry.   

 “It is not how much we do, but how much LOVE we put in the 
doing.  It is not how much we give, but how much LOVE we put 

in the giving.”  St. Teresa of Calcutta 

Thank you for your service to our wonderful parish.   

The Stewardship Committee 

 

Current Food Pantry Needs 

Currently, we have plenty of canned vegetables 

and macaroni and cheese.  Our needs for this 

next week are:  cereal, Chef Boyardee products, 

jelly, syrup, frosting, applesauce, canned 

peaches, boxed potatoes, complete boxed meals, 

spaghetti sauce, Kleenex, deodorant, dish soap, 

liquid hand soap, toilet paper, and laundry soap.  

Thanks to all of you who have been checking the 

bulletin for our needs.  

 

Everyone benefits from the Bishop’s Appeal… 
 

Perhaps you have heard Fr. Scott talk about his faith experience 

on the secular campus at Madison? Maybe you recognized 

Brianna Bodoh speak about the need to connect with others of 

faith on the UWGB campus.  Sunday evenings and Tuesdays at 

noon you can find Fr. Scott celebrating Mass and ministering to 

the need of other students on campus. 

 

Perhaps, you have sent your children to Camp Tekakwitha during 

the summer.  Many young people and their parents have been 

discovering this beautiful camp at Shawano Lake and cherishing 

the faith-filled friendships which all ages have experienced there. 

Parents sometimes stand on the edge of desperation.  To have 

their son or daughter in prison and not know what to do next is a 

frightening prospect.  The sheriff of Winnebago County took the 

Diocesan Emmaus program.  The program challenged others to 

discover their place in ministry. 

 

Roseann Mader of our parish will be certified this coming May.  

Tom Younger will be studying for the Permanent Diaconate 

because of the Emmaus Program 

 

There are so many who come seeking help at Catholic Charities.  

They ask, “What do we do next to save our home, reach our 
children, become a top-notch teacher or catechist, equip our 

children for marriage, help a struggling migrant or immigrant?” 

Because we care, so many people are helped by the Bishop’s 
Appeal. 

 

Great news!  We have met our assessed goal for the past 3 years!  

This year, gifts that were given or pledged by parishioners who 

are members of the Crozier Society have already exceeded 

$17,000. What a great start towards meeting our goal this year. 

 

Yes, we do want to help daughters and sons at a secular 

university, young people at a faith-filled camp, people who need 

Catholic Charities, well-prepared teachers and help preparing for 

their marriage. 

 

We know the needs; please respond generously to the Bishop’s 
Appeal! 

Fr. John 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Ministry Training 

There will be a night of training for Ushers, 

Eucharistic Ministers, and Lectors on Wednesday, 

February 22nd in the narthex and church. 

If you are scheduled as a trainee or are interested 

in participating in 1 or more of these ministries, 

please come! 

Ushers: 6:30-7:15 (start out in the Narthex) 

Eucharistic Ministers: 7:15-8:00 

Lectors: 8:00-8:30 

Hope to see you there! 



Welcome to St. John the Baptist Catholic Parish – Howard 

 
 

DID YOU KNOW…? 

New series:  The Four Faces of Jesus 

The Gospel of Mark-(Part 2) 
Adopted from an article written by Virginia Smith, March 1990. 
 

In Mark’s Gospel, we meet the most ‘human’ Jesus.  We can 
readily identify with Him because He is a person whose feelings 

are obvious, much like our own.  Mark tells us of a leper who was 

bold enough to remind Jesus that He could make him clean if He 

wished.  “Moved with pity, He stretched out His hand, touched 

him and said to him, ‘I will do it.  Be made clean” (Mark 1:41).   
 

But if He could turn soft at the sight of human suffering, Mark’s 
Jesus could also turn a flinty eye toward those who lacked His 

compassion, as in the case of the Pharisees who questioned Jesus 

about healing on the Sabbath: “Looking around at them with 

anger and grieved at their hardness of heart, he said to the man, 

‘stretch out your hand.’  He stretched it out and his hand was 
restored” (Mark 3:5). 
 

As Jesus’ earthly life drew near its close and he and his closest 
friends were assembled at Gethsemane; “He took with Him Peter, 
James and John and began to be troubled and distressed.    He 

said to them: ‘My soul is sorrowful even to death’ ” (Mark 14:33-

34).  The range of emotions shown by Jesus in this Gospel 

endears him to those of us who see the same emotions in 

ourselves and in those whose lives touch ours every day. 
 

Reflection:   

I can identify with Mark’s portrayal of Jesus largely because of 
the many human emotions that He displays.  He offers pity and 

compassion to those who are suffering, and he is deeply saddened 

by those who have hardened hearts.  He is also troubled and 

distressed by impending suffering.   

I feel these same emotions.  I experience pity and compassion 

when I see a homeless person.  I experience sorrow and concern 

when I know that someone is suffering due to an illness or tough 

family situation.  I also experience great sadness when people are 

sinful and intentionally hurt others.  Mark’s Jesus was also a great 
healer and I am comforted and experience great joy knowing that 

Jesus loves and cares deeply about each of us. 
 

Attention:  All Parish Organizations 
On the first weekend of Lent, March 4-5, Fr. Dan Felton will 

preside and preach at the three weekend masses.  On Sunday, 

Monday and Tuesday evenings, March 5
th

, 6
th

 and 7
th

 Fr. Dan will 

speak from 6:30 to 8:00 pm in church.  

The nature of a parish mission is that it is meant for the entire 

parish.  Father Dan said that the mission will be for those in high 

school and adults.  

We are asking parish organizations to not schedule meetings 

during these three days so that their members can be present. Will 

you please arrange this with the parish groups to which you 

belong? 
 

Ash Wednesday, March 1, 2017 
Ashes will be distributed at all the services! 
    6:30am – Liturgy of the Word 

    8:30am – Mass 

    5:00pm – Liturgy of the Word 

    6:30pm – Mass 
 

LENTEN REGULATIONS 
1. Catholics who have celebrated their 14

th
 birthday are to abstain 

from meat on Ash Wednesday and all Fridays in Lent and Good 

Friday. 

2. In addition to abstaining from meat, Catholics who have 

celebrated their 18
th

 birthday, until they celebrate their 59
th

 

birthday, are to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. Those 

who are bound to this regulation may only eat one full meal. Two 

smaller meals are permitted if necessary to maintain strength 

according to one’s needs, but eating solid foods between meals is 
not permitted. 

3. These minimal penitential practices should not be lightly 

excused. 

 

 

 

 

 

From March 1 through April 9, you’re invited to join other 

Christians for 40 Days for Life – 40 days of prayer and fasting for 

an end to abortion. You’re also invited to stand and peacefully 
pray during a 40-day vigil in the public right-of-way outside 

Planned Parenthood 2605 S. Oneida St., Ashwaubenon, and also 

to help spread the word about this important community outreach. 

If you’d like more information – and especially if you’d like to 
volunteer to help, please contact: Contact Paula at 920-857-8265.  

St. John the Baptist walks Thursday's from noon to 2 pm during 

Lent.  

 

Area Happenings! 

Knights of Columbus Council # 6279 Cribbage Tournament 

February 21, 2017 6:30pm at Townline Sports Bar & Grill 

Doors open at 5:30pm  

Entry fee is $40.00 per team ($20.00 per person) 

Entry fee includes food & refreshments 

Bring non-perishable item for the food pantry & be entered into a 

door prize drawing. 

Call Chuck Johnson at 920-865-7517 



February 19, 2017                                   Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Liturgical Ministries 
   The complete schedule is online at www.sjbh.org/parishcal 

Ministers: Check your mail / email. The unavailability request for the April-July schedule has been sent out. 

Please reply by March 1. 

  

Parish Mission:  The Reign of God is at Hand 
 

                  
 

The mission theme is “The Reign of God is at Hand.”  March 5-7 6:30-8:00 PM 

Mark your calendars to come and enjoy the dynamic presentations by Father Dan Felton and gain a new 

perspective as he explores scriptures and explains the parables of Jesus. Be drawn closer to Jesus and 

understand why he was sent to us. What a great way to grow in your faith. 

All parish members and community members are invited to attend. Make a plan and bring a friend. 

The presentations are geared towards older youth and adults.  

Babysitting service is available by calling (920) 434-2145 ext. 201 

 Eucharistic Minister Lector Greeter Usher Musicians 

 Saturday 

February 25   

4:30pm 

 

 

Francis Neis 

Lisa Piechota 

Lois O'Neil 

Megan Kaufmann 

Peggy Neis 

Roseann  Mader 

Tracy Van De Yacht 

Wendy Hopp 

1- Patricia  White 

2- Jerry  Jessick  

 

 

 
Altar Servers 

Madison Larscheid 

Ruth Lucht 

Carol Cramer 

Carol Mikulich 

Jim Mikulich 

Larry Reimer 

Sue Reimer 

Bill Hendricks Jr 

Frank Wierzba 

Jeff Pamperin 

Julie Fiest 

Mike Ault 

Vern Ruhland - Head 

Children’s 
Choir 

Sunday 

February 26 

8:00am  

Carol Gagan 

Claudene Tomlinson 

David Tomlinson 

Elizabeth Gaywont 

Lucas Rosatti 

Mike Carlson 

Rosemary Piechowski 

Sherise Carlson 

Lector  

1- Mary Larson 

2- Ann Hammes  

 

 

Altar Servers 

Caleigh Deeslie 

Hannah Seidl 

Bill Wulf 

Chris Klapatch 

Denise Lukowitz 

Nathan Blaser 

Sarah Wulf 

Dan Lefebvre 

Isaac Krause 

Lee Schram 

Morgan Schram 

Pat Klapatch - Head 

Ryan Schram 

 

Resurrection 

Choir 

Sunday 

February 26    

10:00am  

  

 

10 Eucharistic 

Ministers 

assigned by Faith 

Formation 

Lector  

2 Lectors 

assigned by Faith 

Formation  

Altar Servers 

2 Altar Servers 

assigned by Faith 

Formation 

5 Greeters 

assigned by Faith 

Formation  

1 Head Usher 

7 Ushers 

assigned by Faith 

Formation  

Karen & 

Youth Group 

http://www.sjbh.org/parishcal

